White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


June 13, 2011

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:27 p.m. on Monday, June 13, 2011.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Richard Morrison, Michelle Rahl, Marketing Resource Group, Inc. representing Wolverine, Marathon Oil Company, and Enbridge, and Jim Benjamin, Ingham County Road Commission.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2011  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

Michelle Rahl took the floor and gave us a short overview of the status of the reclamation project.  90,000 gallons have been recovered so far.

Jim Benjamin took the floor and discussed possible road improvements for White Oak Township.  His recommendations were:  Dietz Rd., between Swan and Carter Rds., Iosco between Dietz and M-52.  Ken Chamberlain asked if there were any plans in the works to pave Swan Rd. between Osborne and Dexter Trail.  There are none at this time.  We have matching funds of $33,000.00 which will cover approx. 1 mile of wedging and chipping according to Phil Conklin, Ingham County Road Commissions office.  We have chosen to use the oldest funds which are from 2009.  We need to decide which road to improve, then write a letter stating that we want to use those funds first.  

A cost and recovery “HAZMAT” ordinance was brought before the board.  There was a roll call vote to adopt the ordinance as follows:  

Dorwin Marshall – Yes

Todd Baker – Yes

Diane Graf – Yes

Mary Joan McArthur – Yes

Leela Vernon – Yes

A resolution was passed to adopt the “HAZMAT” ordinance.  It will be published and adopted.

An ordinance to re-establish and confirm the Planning Commission was brought before the board.  There was a roll call vote to adopt the ordinance as follows:
Dorwin Marshall – Yes

Todd Baker – Yes

Diane Graf – Yes

Mary Joan McArthur – Yes

Leela Vernon – Yes

A resolution was passed to adopt the Ordinance to Re-establish and confirm the Planning Commission.  It will be published and adopted.

Ken Chamberlain gave the Zoning report.  He will not be at the July meeting.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Treasurer McArthur to pay $100.00 out of the Park Fund to pay for trees to be re-planted after the storm.  Motion Carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:43 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

